
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA - AMENDED
Notice is hereby given that the Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin

will hold a regular or special meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given

below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:
Location:

Members:

Redevelopment Authority of the City of Stoughton

Wednesday, April 12, 2017 @ 5:30 pm.

Hall of Fame Room (381 E Main St, Stoughton WI 53589)

Dan Kittleson, Steve Sletten, Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, John Kramper, Brian

Kahl, Ron Christianson and Finance Director Tammy LaBorde

1 Call to Order

2 Communications

3 Approval of the December 14, 2016, January 11, 2017, February 8, 2017, February
20, 2017 and March 8, 2017 RDA Meeting Minutes

4 Discussion and possible action regarding Stoughton RDA website

5 Riverfront Redevelopment Area discussion and possible action regarding:
A. Millfab demolition bid package
B. Design charrette
C. Highway Trailer building
D. Tanesay Development agreement
E. Movin’ Out memorandum of understanding

6 Discussion and possible action regarding Carpet Warehouse Building,
425 East South Street

7 Discussion and possible action regarding development proposal for Marathon Site,
314 West Main Street

8 Discussion regarding Revolving Loan Fund status

9 Future Agenda Items

10 Adjournment

Next RDA meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 10, 2017

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE COUNCIL.

Note: For security reasons, the front door of the City Hall Building will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City
Hall after that time, please use the Fifth Street entrances.

“If you are disabled and in need of assistance, please call 873-6677 prior to this meeting.
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REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, December 14, 2016 – 5:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, Steve Sletten, John Kramper and 
Finance Director Laurie Sullivan 
 


Absent: 
Dan Kittleson, Ron Christianson and Brian Kahl 
 
Others Present: 
Mayor Donna Olson, Gary Becker, John Stark and Bill Livick 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Communications: 
Sveum reported that John Stark and Gary Becker toured the MillFab site to see if it was 
cleared and ready for the closing at the end of the month.  Sveum will let our lawyers 
know that everything is in place and to proceed with the closing on December 29, 2016. 
 
Approval of October 18, 2016 and November 9, 2016 RDA Meeting Minutes: 
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Hirsch, to approve the minutes of the October 18, 2016 
and November 9, 2016 RDA meetings as presented.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area Update: 


a. Review any development proposals we have received by time of 
meeting:  


No proposals have been received at this time.  The due date for 
proposals is December 16th.  Becker is expecting to see proposals from 
Gorman and Company and Tanesay Development. 
b. Site Visits to Gorman and Tanesay developments: 
Becker suggests it would be helpful to tour sites of developments that 
have been done by the developers that submit proposals.  He will look 
into organizing a tour for anyone interested. 
c. Scoring matrix: 
Becker went thru the scoring matrix that was revised to be used for 
reviewing the proposals we receive.  More space for notes was added, 
wording was clarified and a spot for bonus points for presentation was 
added.   


 
MillFab update: 


a.  Discussion and approval of Veolia proposal for hazardous 
material handling: 


Becker reported that the items that were on the site had been cleared out, 
but are now back on the highway trailer and Wahlin property.  Stoughton 
Trailers have given them 30 days to remove; RDA did not give permission 
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for anything to be stored on site.  Decision was made to wait the 30 days 
and then take legal action if necessary to have items removed from 
property.   
 
Becker has located a waste transporter to move everything off site.  
Veolia out of Waukesha will be submitting a proposal.  There seems to be 
some material that is not hazardous so there is a possibility Johns 
Disposal may be able to remove some of the non-toxic items.  Discussion 
took place as to giving Becker approval to proceed with the Veolia 
proposal to keep the process moving.  Moved by Truehl, seconded by 
Hirsch, to give Becker authorization to accept the Veolia proposal up to 
$12,500 for the disposal of hazardous material.  Motion carried 
unanimously.   
 
Sullivan reported that once the city owns the property that CVMIC, the 
cities insurance company, may have some suggestions on how to secure 
the building.   
 
Becker reported that the DNR and WEDC grants that the RDA applied for 
should be making a decision in the very near future. 


 
425 East South Street update: 
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Hirsch, to close the meeting per State Statute 
19.85(1)(e) deliberating or negotiating the purchasing of public properties; the 
investing of public funds, or conducting other specified public business, 
whenever competitive or bargaining reasons require a closed session; and then 
reopen for the regular course of business.  Time closed: 6:06 p.m. 
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Hirsch, to reopen the meeting for the regular 
course of business at 6:45 p.m. 
 
Marathon Site update: 
Sveum reported that we have had no offers on the site.  Our realtor has 
suggested we have a generic drawing done to help developers visualize a 
building on the site.  Truehl volunteered to work on getting a sketch done and 
bringing it back to the group next meeting. 
 
Revolving Loan Fund update: 
Nothing to report at this time. 
 
Community Development Authority update: 
Sullivan reported that the city set aside money in the 2017 budget for 
consultants to do an audit and create by-laws.  Auditors will need to review the 
Housing Authority and RDA Authority finances before they can be merged. 
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Future Agenda Items: 
MillFab  
Riverfront Redevelopment Area 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Sletten, to adjourn at 6:45 p.m. 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 








REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, January 11, 2017 – 5:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, Dan Kittleson, Ron Christianson, Brian 
Kahl, Steve Sletten, John Kramper and Finance Director Laurie Sullivan 
 


Absent: 
 
Others Present: 
Mayor Donna Olson, Gary Becker, Park and Recreation Director Tom Lynch, 
Recreation Supervisor Dan Glynn, Sid Boersma, Paul Lawrence, Matt Bartlett and 
Roger Springman 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Communications: 
Sveum thanked Finance Director Sullivan for her time and work for the City of 
Stoughton and the RDA.  She will be leaving and taking a job with the City of  
Oconomowoc.   
 
Friluftsliv Center in Mandt Park Discussion – Tom  Lynch: 
Parks and Recreation Director Tom Lynch gave a presentation on creating a center that 
would be located in Mandt Park to take advantage of the Yahara River and trails.  Their 
goal is to make Mandt Park a more useful place for citizens and to create an open 
space for people to enjoy.  Discussion took place and the RDA members agreed it was 
a good proposal and one that they would pass along to any developers that may be 
chosen for the Riverfront Redevelopment Area project.   
 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area Update: 


a. Review developers proposals:  
Becker walked thru the Summary of Development Proposals that he prepared. 
We received 3 proposals: Movin’ Out, Gorman and Company and Tanesay 
Development.  Only Tanesay sent in a proposal as a master developer of the 
area.  Movin’ Out is just interested in the Stoughton Trailers property, which the 
RDA does not own.  Gorman is only interested in rehabbing the Highway Trailer 
building.  Discussion took place on the aspects of each proposal.  Becker 
suggested the RDA decided what to do with the Highway Trailer building before 
we go too much farther.  Need to give a clear directive to a developer of the 
RDA’s wishes.  Discussion took place on what our mission statement should be 
and what message we want to relay to the developers that we will be 
interviewing.  Becker will work on the format for the meeting with the developers 
that will take place next month. 
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b. Site visits to developers projects – Doodle online schedule: 
Sveum will send out the link again to go online at Doodle and schedule a day 
and time that works.  Becker will coordinate with Developers the date once it is 
chosen to view their projects. 
 
MillFab update: 


a.  Discussion and approval of Veolia proposal for hazardous 
material handling: 


Closing on the MillFab property happened on 12-29-16 and the RDA is now the 
proud owner.  Sullivan reported we are looking at securing the building for safety 
reasons.   
 
Becker outlined our next 3 steps.  First to get hazardous material out of the 
building, next to test building for asbestos and then to have it removed.  Becker 
just received the proposal from Veolia to handle the removing of the hazardous 
materials and transformers.  Sletten knows of another company that handles 
hazardous removals and will get the information to Becker for a comparison 
before we sign with Veolia.  Moved by Truehl, seconded by Christianson, to give 
Gary Becker the authority to spend up to $13,000 on either of the proposals that 
he receives for the removal of hazardous material from the MillFab site.  Motion 
carried unanimously.   
 
Becker stated we would need to find a company that handles asbestos removal.  
Moved by Truehl, seconded by Kahl, to authorize Gary Becker to spend up to 
$4,880 for asbestos removal.  Motion carried unanimously. 
 
Becker reported that he is working with Planning Director Scheel and city 
attorney Matt Dregne on getting bid materials ready to be sent out.  We are 
looking at mid-February to send these out.  The $150,000 grant we received will 
help pay for demolition.  The demolition bids are only for the MillFab buildings. 
 
425 East South Street update: 
Sveum reported our attorney representative, Michelle, is working on negotiating 
back and forth, but no progress yet. 
 
Marathon Site update: 
Truehl is still working on a basic rendering of a potential building on the 
Marathon Site to aid in the marketing of the lot. 
 
Revolving Loan Fund update: 
Nothing to report 
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Community Development Authority update: 
Sullivan reported that the RDA and Housing Authority finances needs auditing 
and that will happen in the coming months. 
 
 
Future Agenda Items: 
MillFab update 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area update 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Kahl, to adjourn at 7:36 p.m. 


 


 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 








REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, February 08, 2017 – 5:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Peter Sveum, Regina Hirsch, Ron Christianson, Steve Sletten and John Kramper  
 


Absent: 
Dan Kittleson, Scott Truehl and Brian Kahl 
 
Others Present: 
Gary Becker, Mark Geall, Nicole Solheim, Dave Porterfield, Laura Trotter, Roger 
Springman, Sid Boersma, Bill Livick and Paul Lawrence 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Communications: 
Sveum noted that he sent out Roger Springman’s memo in the packet and asked 
everyone to read when they get a chance. 
 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area Update: 


A.  Meeting with Developers: 
1.  Mark Geall, Tanesay Development 


Mark Geall addressed the committee and thanked everyone for taking the time 
to visit Appleton and asking him to come back to present to the group.  He went 
over the concerns the RDA had about his first proposal in regards to density and 
was more than willing to make changes.  Geall went thru his experience with his 
previous development. He stated he had experience with soil and underground 
issues, working with the community and looking for ways to be energy efficient.  
If selected Geall would first start looking for private money – DNR, EPA, 
Department of Energy etc. Next would be working on developer agreement. He 
believes the City needs to create a destination attraction to get people excited to 
come to Stoughton and to the riverfront.  The hydro plant might be an excellent 
attraction with a coffee shop or brew pub or even the river itself might be the 
destination point. 


2. Nicole Solheim, Gorman and Company 
Nicole Solheim gave a power point presentation about the Highway Trailer 
building, otherwise known as The Plow Works.  Solheim stated she has looked 
inside the building and believes it could be saved.  They would seek Historic Tax 
credits and WHEDA credits for the project.  Their project would be mixed 
income, market rate and artist loft apartments.  She stated they are primarily a 
housing developer and would consider partnering with a master developer to do 
a 59 unit housing development.  Solheim said their company has experience 
dealing with the DNR and soil remediation and contaminates of all kinds.   
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3. Dave Porterfield, Movin Out 


Dave Porterfield presented his proposal to the group.  He does not want to be 
the master developer for this project, but would be willing to collaborate with 
other developers in the riverfront area.  He is seeking the area immediately 
across the street from the original Movin’ Out project. He would be looking for 
the city to purchase the Stoughton Trailer building and then resell to Movin’ Out, 
similar to the last project.  Porterfield would be looking to apply for WHEDA 
grants for this project.  Proposal is for a 2 story building with possibly 50 units on 
the site.    
 
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Hirsch, to close the meeting per State 
Statute 19.85(1)(e) deliberating or negotiating the purchasing of public 
properties; the investing of public funds, or conducting other specified public 
business, whenever competitive or bargaining reasons require a closed session; 
and then reopen for the regular course of business.  Time closed: 7:44 p.m. 
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Sletten, to reopen the meeting for the 
regular course of business at 8:33 p.m.  Moved by Christianson, seconded by 
Hirsch, to engage Tanesay Development as the master developer contingent on 
their financial statements and to direct Gary Becker to approach Gorman and 
Movin’ Out to see if there is interest in a joint venture.  Motion approved 
unanimously. 
 


b. Removal of hazardous materials: 
Becker reported that we have a contract with Veolia to remove all the waste 
materials in the building and to take the transformers off the property.  This 
should be accomplished by the end of February.   


 
c. Removal of asbestos: 


The testing for asbestos and lead are happening now and a report will be 
available in the next few weeks. 
 


d. MillFab demolition update: 
Becker reported that the demolition phase has turned complicated and has 
involved several meetings with the city, planning department, city attorney and 
our rep from Vierbicher.  Lots of legal issues in regards to liability have risen.  
Becker has asked Vierbicher to provide a quote to be the project manager over 
the demolition project.  Contract was presented to the group.  The cost for this 
would be grant eligible.  This quote would not be for the demolition, just to get 
ready for the demolition.   Moved by Christianson, seconded by Hirsch, to 
approve the Vierbicher contract as presented for $15,700 for consulting services 
in relation to the demolition of the MillFab buildings.  Motion approved 
unanimously.   
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425 East South Street update: 
Sveum was directed to open discussions again with Associated Bank. 
 
Marathon Site update: 
Sveum reported nothing new at this time and the rendering drawings are not 
ready yet.  He will check with Truehl on the status. 
 
Revolving Loan Fund update: 
Nothing to report 
 
Future Agenda Items: 
MillFab and Marathon Site updates 
Charrette planning 
River Redevelopment Area update 
 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Hirsch, to adjourn at 8:57 p.m. 


 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 








REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Monday, February 20, 2017 – 5:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, Dan Kittleson, Ron Christianson and 
Steve Sletten   
 


Absent: 
Brian Kahl and John Kramper 
 
Others Present: 
Gary Becker, Laura Trotter, Greg Jenson, Michael Engelberger, Matt Bartlett, Mayor 
Donna Olson, Dennis Kittleson and Paul Lawrence 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 5:45 p.m. 
 
Communications: 
Mayor wanted to bring up that she had received a call from the Stoughton Fair board 
asking for permission to use the Highway Trailer Building site to set off fireworks during 
the fair and on July 4th.   RDA members worried about what the liability would be and 
not sure where we would be in the demolition process.  Directed Mayor that there is no 
interest at this time to use the site for fireworks.  
 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area Update: 
Becker reported that the testing for asbestos and lead were done, but the report 
was not back yet.  Veolia will begin removing waste within the week and still 
hopes to have it all gone by end of February.  Vierbicher will start working with 
Planning Director Scheel on the bid packets for demolition and anticipate 
sending them out mid-March and to have the buildings down by May/June.  
Becker reported we are all set with grants so we can begin demolition  
at any time. 
 


Movin’ Out and Gorman Development Proposals: 
Becker reported he talked with both parties about the idea of a joint venture, but 
neither party showed an interest.  Becker summarized both proposals once 
more. Discussion took place on both proposals which included, tax credits they 
both would be seeking, projected worth, TIF assistance they would be seeking 
and types of housing.  Gorman proposal did not state how much assistance they 
would be seeking and as of Friday Nicole Solheim did not have the numbers yet.  
It was discussed it was hard to make a decision without knowing all the financial 
aspects of the Gorman proposal.  Becker relayed that he informed Mark Geall, 
of Tanesay, that he was selected as the main developer.  Geall said he could 
work with the Highway Trailer Building staying, but would put his development 
on hold until Gorman finished their phase of the development.   
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Moved by Truehl, seconded by Hirsch, to table making a decision between the 
Movin’ Out and Gorman proposals and to direct Becker to let Gorman know they 
have until the next RDA meeting on March 8th to provide TIF funding request 
information to the Committee for review.  Motion passed unanimously. 
   
Highway Trailer Building: 
Nothing to report. 
 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Christianson, seconded by Kittleson, to adjourn at 6:30 p.m. 


 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 








 
REDEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY MEETING MINUTES 
Wednesday, March 08, 2017 – 5:30 p.m.  
Hall of Fame Room/City Hall 


Present:  
Peter Sveum, Scott Truehl, Regina Hirsch, Dan Kittleson, Ron Christianson and 
Steve Sletten  
 


Absent: 
Brian Kahl, John Kramper and Finance Director Tammy LaBorde 
 
Others Present: 
Roger Springman, Bill Livick, Gary Becker, Laura Trotter, Paul Lawrence, Lisa Roman,  
Tony Roman and Sid Boersma 
 
Call to order:  
Sveum called meeting to order at 5:30 p.m. 
 
Communications: 
Sveum reminded group he sent out an e-mail from Sylvia Lawrence with Sustainable 
Stoughton and asked them to read it when they had time.  The city has a new Finance 
Director.  Tammy LaBorde will join the Committee at the next meeting in April. 
 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area Update: 


a. Developer Proposals 
Becker went thru the Summary of Property Acquisition Scenarios that he 
created.  Discussion took place on the different options.  Pros and cons of 
keeping the Highway Trailer building was discussed.   Looked at sight views, 
projected values of each project and overall how project fits into the vision of the 
redevelopment area and the railroad corridor plans.  Moved by Truehl, seconded 
by Kittleson, to move forward with Movin’ Out’s proposal.  Motion carried 5-0 
with Hirsch abstaining.  Moved by Truehl, seconded by Christianson, to proceed 
with the demolotion of the Highway Trailer building.  Motion carried 5-1 with 
Hirsch voting noe. 
 


b. Developer Agreement 
Discussion took place about the need for a developer agreement and or letter of 
understanding with Tanesay.  Directed Becker to work with Planning Director 
Scheel on a term sheet with expectations.  A formal developer agreement will be 
worked on after the charrette is held.  Becker will inform Tanesay of the decision 
to go with Movin’ Out and the demolition of the Highway Trailer building. 
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c. Design Charrette 


Becker went thru the purpose of the charrette.  Those with financial stake will be 
the ones charged with making the decisions using the input from the charrette 
findings.  Charrette has been narrowed down to 3 days, kicking off with a 
community pot luck on a Sunday with tours of the site and then followed by 2 
days of meeting with stakeholder groups and community members.  Discussion 
on location and dates took place.  Becker was instructed to try and stay away 
from council meeting weeks.  Becker will check with Porterfield and Geall to find 
a date that will work for all and then report back at next meeting.   


 
d. Removal of hazardous materials 


Becker reported that Veolia was at the site today removing the remaining items.  
The large transformer will be taken down on Friday and removed. 
 


e.  Removal of asbestos 
Becker stated he sent out the asbestos report to the RDA members and there 
were no surprises.  Asbestos was found in the ceiling tiles that will need to be 
removed before demolition.   
  


f.  MillFab demolition update: 
Becker will bring the specs to the next RDA meeting for review.  Becker noted 
the Highway Trailer building will be handled separately and there should be 
grants available for help in the costs.  Discussion will need to take place with the 
Wahlin’s and to start the process of payment to the Wahlin’s for the Highway 
Trailer building per our agreement with them.   
 
425 East South Street update: 
Sveum reported Associated has not moved from their $150,000 offer after 
numerous negotiations.  All the personal property has been removed from the 
site and the property is listed at $175,000.  Moved by Hirsch, seconded by 
Truehl, to direct Sveum to work with city attorney and draft up an offer to 
purchase of $150,000 for the property located at 425 East South Street 
contingent on council approval.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Marathon Site update: 
Truehl reported he has not had a chance to get drawing done yet.  He will shoot 
for next meeting to have something to show Committee. 
 
Revolving Loan Fund update: 
Nothing to report 
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Future Agenda Items: 
Charrette 
Riverfront Redevelopment Area 
MillFab 
Elections in May  
 
 
Adjourn:  
Moved by Kittleson, seconded by Truehl, to adjourn at 7:35 p.m. 


 


Respectfully submitted, 
Lisa Aide 








Lisa Aide 


From: 	 Tim Miller <tmiller@isadex.com> 
Sent: 	 Friday, March 17, 2017 5:27 PM 
To: 	 'Peter Sveum'; Lisa Aide 
Subject: 	 Stoughton RDA website 


Hi Peter, Lisa — 


Recent changes required by Stoughton Chamber Executive Director Laura Trotter, have resulted in it being 


impossible to continue our support of, or reach even a middle-ground with, the Chamber. As such, we have 


accepted her request that we terminate all website services we provide to them. I understand the decision has 


resulted from the Chamber's interest to hire a Minnesota database vendor for billing purposes, and which will 


also affect the desired display of members on the website. The change would also bring the added opportunity 


of the Chamber earning greater advertising revenue from local businesses through the website. 


The purpose of this email is to provide you with sufficient notice that the complimentary hosting we've provided 
to Stoughton RDA under StoughtonRDA.com  and StoughtonRDA.org  will now have to terminate. You site 
content is currently displayed under StoughtonWl.com, and as such our ability to host it through that portal will 
end after May 15th, 2017. 


Should the RDA be interested in working with us directly, i will continue to extend every opportunity to provide 


similar service and support for you, and can do so under the same domain. If that is not desired, I can make 


arrangements to transfer the domain to you, for service with the provider of your choice. Thank you for the 


opportunity to have worked with you these past years. While I don't agree with, or can even begin to 


understand the value of the Chamber hastily severing relationships with local, supportive and sponsoring 


businesses, nonetheless I have to honor the request and provide notice to the many business that will be 
affected. 


Thank you again, 


Tim 


IsAciEx 
Developrrx,rit Molketincis, 


Tim R. Miller President, ISADEX ,Corporation 


101 Business Park Circle Stoughton, WI 53589 I www.isadex.com   
email: trnillerCW,isadex.com  phone: 608-877-0050 toll-free: 1-888-582-7085 


This e-mail, and any attachment to this e-mail, is intended only for the person to whom it is addressed and may contain information that is privileged, confidential, 
and exempt from disclosure. Use, distribution, or copying by anyone else is prohibited. If you receive this in error, please notify us promptly and then destroy this 
communication. 
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Lisa Aide


From: Peter Sveum <pasveum@cbsuccess.com>
Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 4:43 PM
To: Scott Truehl; Dan Kittleson; Steve Sletten; Ron 


Christianson; Brian Kahl; John Kramper; Regina 
Hirsch


Cc: Gary Becker; Tammy LaBorde; Donna Olson; Lisa 
Aide


Subject: Marathon Site - 314 West Main Street


This will be on our April 12 agenda. 
 


From: Blake George [mailto:bgeorge@lee-associates.com]  
Sent: Monday, April 03, 2017 1:19 PM 
To: Peter Sveum <pasveum@cbsuccess.com> 
Subject: FW: 314 W. Main St. Stoughton 
 
Peter: 
 
Please present the attached information to the appropriate parties for review and consideration. 
 
Blake 
 


Dear Blake: 


 Would you please pass on the following information to the appropriate parties for the development parcel located at 314 
W. Main Street. 


  


1.      I would be willing to construct two 4 Unit residential buildings with Four one bedroom plus 
den units in each of the buildings. 
2.      The units will be marketed to young professionals and potential first time home buyers in 
the area.  An estimated 12 adult tenants will be within a 5-minute walk to the shops and 
restaurants on/or about Main St. 
3.      The completed value of the entire project will be approaching approx.$1,000,000. 
4.      The look of the proposed project will be complimentary in its architecture to the Livsreise - 
Norwegian Heritage Center across the street. 
5.      We will have no parking on the adjacent streets.  1 covered/attached garage per unit & 8 
off-street parking will be provided. 
6.      The project will be fully completed and ready for assessment by January 1st of 2018. 
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I would be willing to write an offer to purchase the subject property if they will support my proposed residential 
development. 


 


Respectfully Submitted, 


 


Todd Nelson 


  





